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Newsletter 25 

22nd March 2024 

 

Nurturing curious minds in 
our community ready for a 

sustainable future.  

Don’t forget school will close 1 hour earlier than usual next Thursday 28th March 2004 for the Easter break 

Mrs Cutajar has, for thousands of children been part of a team that set children on their education path for life. She has done this with great 
success over the years and a true passion for helping children get the best start in life. There have been laughs and even a few tears (that’s 
nursery life) but Mrs Cutajar has been there throughout and supported all children fantastically.  
 
She will be leaving us with very fond memories and we wish her long and happy retirement spending much deserved time with her family. 
 

Here are just some of the memories and kind words that the children have shared about Mrs Cutajar: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Cutajar - Memories 

“Mrs Cutajar helped me 
develop my confidence 
and love for learning. I 
would gladly redo nursery 
to be with Mrs Cutajar 
again.”   

Elayda 

“When someone got 
hurt she used to act 
like an ambulance and 
take us to the office.”    

Elm Class 

“Mrs Cutajar 
taught me how to 
write.”    

Amae & Lewis 

“I will never forget when Oscar, 
Joshua and I were sitting on top 
of the playground and you could 
not stop laughing!”     

Cagan  

“When I cried, she 
tried to make me 
happy all the time”  

Elm Class 

“I will miss you  because 
of everything you helped 
me get through in 
Nursery.”    

Amelia  

“Mrs Cutajar 
makes the best 
toast!”   

Joseph 

“Mrs Cutajar 
makes playdough 
with me.”    

Zoya 

“Mrs Cutajar 
is kind and 
nice.”    

Adalyn  

“We will miss 
you!”   

Eucalyptus 
Class 

Mrs Field - Memories 

The second person we wish a happy retirement to is also an ex nursery teacher who introduced our school to the wonderful 
Forest school. Yes, you’ve guessed it, it is Mrs Field.   
 

Mrs Field has supported so many families and children over an impressive 22 years at Chase Lane. She has always maintained 
the upmost of professionalism and demonstrated wonderful compassion for the children of Chase Lane. Mrs Field slowly 
worked up to a senior level at Chase Lane and even worked on an Early Years project internationally, travelling to Sweden and 
Italy to share her amazing teaching!  
Mrs Field has a true passion for teaching and I know her decision to step away has not been easy.  
 

Here are just some of the memories and kind words that the children have shared about Mrs Field: 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

“We’re off to Forest School 
today, hooray. Hooray!”   
Melek 

“Forest School makes us 
happy because we love looking 
for insects.”   Maple Class 

“Thank you for the care and joy 
you put in our nursery. You made 
perfect toast, turned our bad 
days to great, thank you for your 
kindness.”   Samuel  

“You taught me everything I know, without 
you I would be speaking gibberish. You fed 
me when I was hungry. You are the best. 
Best of luck. Thank you Mrs Field.”    

Sumaya  

“Because I cried a lot, she 
helped my mum and made 
me feel better.” Elm Class 

“I will miss you Mrs Field. 
I loved making the Peace 
Garden – it is super nice!”   
Den 

“Mrs Field says be kind to 
the worms and have kind, 
gentle hands. Do not 
squish them.”    Ash Class 

“We loved it when Mrs 
Field gave us popcorn in 
Forest School!”          
Eucalyptus Class 

“She makes 
me feel 
happy.” 
Praise 

“Mrs Field, I really enjoyed 
being with you. You take care 
of us, you let us enjoy eating 
food, you let us play and climb 
trees. Thank you so much!”   
Liyana  

“Thank you for having me in 
Nursery and helping my  
singing and actions in our 
Twinkle, Twinkle little star 
play.”   George 

“Mrs Cutajar, the most stylish teacher 
or a runway model, let me play in the 
sandbox and got me through Nursery, all 
the way to Year 5.”  

Safa 
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Attendance 11th March - 15th March 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest 
attendance percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The 
minimum target for attendance each week as set by the Government is 
96%. 

 

 

 

 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 95.6%. 
Well done to Elm class for getting 100% attendance.  

Year group Class Attendance 

Year 1 Palm 96.6% 
Year 4 Hawthorn 96% 

Year 5 Elm 100% 

Year 6 Oak 97% 

Year 2 - Africa Projects 

Whole School English Project Coming Soon! 

As you know, we've been asking 
you to imagine new lands before 
our new school project is 
launched next week. This week 
we want you to reflect on what 
your family does best.  
 
Are you a family of poets? Are 
you expert model builders? Are 
you a company of actors? We are going to want you to put your skills 
to the test over the Easter holidays so keep your eyes peeled for the 
announcement that comes next week to learn more! 

Art Competition time!  

World Art Day is coming up and we would like 
the whole school to be involved!  
 

Based on the story that was read to you in 
assembly, create a bug made out of recyclable 
and sustainable materials! Bring the bug into 
school by Friday 19th April and give it to Miss 
Rhodes.   Here are some ideas to inspire you: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

End of Term Early Closure 

Polite reminder that next Thursday 28th March the school will close 1 
hour earlier than usual  for the Easter holidays.  
 

Please set yourself a reminder so that your child/children 
are not left waiting in the school office.  
 

School reopens for summer term on Monday 15th April at 
8.45am. 

In the summer term, Year 2 will be learning all about Africa! During 
the Easter Break, the children have the 
opportunity to create a project about 
Africa to share when they come back to 
school. Below are some examples of what 
the children can do: 

 Create an African animal or mask 
using re-cycled materials. 

 Research an African landmark. 

 Write an itinerary for their travels 
in an African country. 

 Listen and re-create African Music 
and post onto seesaw. 

 Make a piece of art work, influenced by an African artist. 

 Create a poster about African Culture including, festivals, 
food or clothing. 

 Design and make tribal accessories. 

Next week’s dinner menu will 
be WEEK 3. Please click the 
link to view it: 
https://walthamforestcatering.co.
uk/sites/default/files/2024-
01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_
Menu_2024.pdf 

Week 2 Dinner Menu 25th March - 28th March 

In line with our Pupil Code of Conduct, we kindly ask 
parents/carers to speak to the class teacher regarding any 
incidents to do with behaviour. Please do not approach or 
call parents to speak to them about an incident that has 
taken place in school.  This causes distress to families and 
is not in line with our school policies or our community spirit.  
 

Please click the link to view page 6 our Pupil Code of Conduct 
https://www.chaselaneprimary.waltham.sch.uk/attachments/
download.asp?file=1410&type=pdf 

Behaviour Incidents 

Bosnia Independence Day 

On 1st March it was Bosnia’s Independence day. 
In Bosnia the day is marked as is national 
holiday and a time to commemorate the 
country's independence from Yugoslavia in 1992. 
    
 

We would like to wish all our Bosnian families a 
belated happy independence day. 
  

Click the link to view the 
latest Waltham Forest 
Residents news: https://
www.walthamforest.gov.uk/sites/
default/files/2024-03/WFN%
20252%20-%20March%202024%

Waltham Forest Residents 
News 

Year 1 Local Trip 19th April 

After the Easter break, on Friday 19th April, Year 
1 will be going for a walk around Chingford Mount as 
an introduction to their new topic 'Home Sweet 
Home'. We will be leaving school at 1:30pm and will 
aim to return by 3pm.  If the weather is nice we will probably go to 
the park and let them have a little play. 
 

If you are available to support the trip on that day as a parent helper, 
please email the school office chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk 

This week’s sign is: Now! 
Click the link below to see 
how to make the sign for 
Now! 
 

https://youtu.be/s4kX0TsQCMk?
si=iisjET_vunh0-sta 

Sign of the Week 

https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf
https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf
https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf
https://walthamforestcatering.co.uk/sites/default/files/2024-01/WFC_Primary_Menu_Winter_Menu_2024.pdf
https://www.chaselaneprimary.waltham.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1410&type=pdf
https://www.chaselaneprimary.waltham.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=1410&type=pdf
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-03/WFN%20252%20-%20March%202024%20-%20DIGITAL.pdf
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-03/WFN%20252%20-%20March%202024%20-%20DIGITAL.pdf
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-03/WFN%20252%20-%20March%202024%20-%20DIGITAL.pdf
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2024-03/WFN%20252%20-%20March%202024%20-%20DIGITAL.pdf
mailto:chaselanepri@clpwaltham.org.uk
https://youtu.be/s4kX0TsQCMk?si=iisjET_vunh0-sta
https://youtu.be/s4kX0TsQCMk?si=iisjET_vunh0-sta
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Birthday Greetings  

Nursery's Special Visitors  

Over the last two weeks, Nursery have been home to some very special guests as we had an exciting delivery of eggs!  
 

The children observed as they started to crack and the chicks slowly emerged.  We had to keep the newly born chicks warm so they were all kept 
in an incubator.  
 

After hatching, the children named each chick with names including "Chick Pea", "Sunshine" and "Bucket".  
 

Once they were strong enough to come out, the children had the chance to hold them. The children have been really caring as they remembered 
to give them food and water daily. We learnt about the life cycle of a hen including new vocabulary as well as use different techniques to create 
pictures of the chicks.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This week on Wednesday 20th March was Nowruz (pronounced “no-
rooz”). 
 

What is Nowruz? 
Nowruz is the Persian New Year 
holiday that marks the Spring 
Equinox. Many diverse communities 
celebrate this holiday around the 
world. Much like the spring holiday of 
other cultures, Nowruz is an eco-
friendly holiday which champions 
unity, peace, and solidarity between 
generations, growth, and renewal.  
 
 
 

When is Nowruz celebrated? 
Iranians use a solar calendar, the months and celebrations align with 
the changing of seasons. The first day of the first month is called 
‘Farvardin’. 
 

Why do people celebrate Nowruz? 
Nowruz is the first day of the first month and features in the Iranian 
calendars, amongst many others. It signals the start of spring in the 
Northern Hemisphere. People of different beliefs and faiths have 
observed Nowruz for over 3000 years!  
 

How do people celebrate Nowruz? 
There are many traditions associated with Nowruz. Some include: 

 a deep spring cleaning of the home 

 Decluttering homes means they are ready to start afresh in 
the new year  

 purchasing a new outfit (and even new underwear!) 

 visiting friends and family - elders first! 

 eating sweets, tea and mixed nuts while visiting 
 
 

Belated New Year wishes to all our families that celebrated Nowruz 
this week. 

Nowruz - Persian New Year   Year 5 Swimming Lessons Summer Term 

After the Easter break our Year 5 children 
will start attending swimming lessons at 
Larkswood Swimming Pool, New Road 
Chingford. The lessons are in 2 week blocks, 
meaning the children will have 10 straight 
lessons.  
 

The first Year 5 class to attend will be: 
Elm class from Monday 15th April – Friday 26th April 2024 

 

All children who are asthmatic must take an asthma pump to the pool 
every day. If they do not have a pump with them, they will not be 
allowed to swim. 
 

Here is a list of the required kit  

Elm class parents/carers,  if you are available to attend as a 
parent helper, please email the school office.  

GIRLS BOYS 
One piece swimming costume – 
no bikinis 

Lined tight fitted swimming 
trunks or drawstring shorts 

Swimming hat Swimming hat 
Towel Towel 
Comb /  brush Comb / brush 

£1 coin returnable for locker £1 coin returnable for locker 

Verruca socks can be worn Verruca socks can be worn 

No jewellery is allowed No jewellery is allowed 

Fun Fact 

Did you know that there 
are believed to be 47 
different ladybird 
species in the UK but 
over 5,000 species 
globally? 
 
Not all ladybirds are red 
with black spots. 
Ladybirds can be yellow, 
orange, brown or red 
with black, white or red 
spots. Some even have 
stripes instead of spots!  
 

Q. Where do baby apes sleep?  
 
A. In apricots!  
 

Joke of the Week 

Birthday greetings to everyone who has celebrated/will be celebrating 
their birthday this month.  We hope you had/have a wonderful day! 
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The Waltham Forest Mental Health Support Team is launching their first ever newsletter, The Waltham Forest Warbler, to champion the voices 
of student.  The theme for the first issue is “My Voice Matters”.   
 

Please read the posters below for all the details. If you would like to get involved you can submit a piece art, writing, photography etc. to Mr Hill. 
The deadline for the first round of submissions is Thursday 28th March 2024.  If we receive any submissions,  we will then get parental 
consent from parents/carers for your child's work to be published as it could be featured in The Warbler and circulated in schools across the 
borough.  

  
  

The Waltham Forest Warbler: Call for submissions! 

Dates for the Diary  

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 

Spring Term 2 - 2024 Monday 19th February  - Thursday 28th March 2024 
 
Tuesday 26th March  Year 2 trip Baobab class William Morris Gallery trip - 9.00am returning at 1.00pm 
 Year 2 trip Acacia class William Morris Gallery trip - 11:45am returning at 3:30pm 
 

Wednesday 27th March  Year 3 & 5 Performance Shiny Hall 
  Morning performance 9.15am  Afternoon performance 2.30pm  
 

Thursday 28th March    Last day of Spring term - school will close 1 hour earlier 
 

Easter Break Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April  
 

Tuesday 2nd April - Friday 5th April  Easter School for Year 6 Week 1   
Monday 8th April  - Thursday 11th April Easter School for Year 6 Week 2  
 

Summer Term 1 - 2024 Monday 15th April  -  Friday 24th May 2024  
 

Monday 15th April     8.45am School reopens for Summer term 
 

Monday 22nd April    9.30am – 12pm Reception Height & Weight checks 
 

Friday 26th April     2.30pm - 3.30pm School Nurse Drop-In (by pre-booked appointment) 
 

Friday 10th May    PTA Year 2 & 3 Disco (details to follow) 
 

Friday 17th May    PTA Year 4 & 5 Disco (details to follow) 
 

Monday 13th May - Thursday 16th May  Year 6 SATs week       
 

Monday 20th May - Friday 24th May  Year 6 Activity week 
 

Tuesday 21st May     2.30pm Parents Forum meeting – meeting room 
 

Friday 24th May    PTA Whole School Pyjama day (details to follow) 
 
 

         Whitsun half-term break Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May  
 

Summer Term 2 - 2024 Monday 3rd June   -  Wednesday 24th July 2024  
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